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My staff and I hope that 2019 
brings you good health and
prosperity. We look forward to, 
as always, being your resource 
for property tax information 
and assisting you whenever we 
can, with exemptions and
appeals. This year we will beappeals. This year we will be
experiencing the triennial
reassessment for all properties 
in Elk Grove Township. As of 
this publication, we have not Connie Carosielli

C.I.A.O

Assessing the Situation

George K. Busse 
Township Clerk

There never seems to be 
enough people interested in 
serving as local election 
judges. Election judge
positions regularly go unfilled.  
This can result in polling place 
problems. Understaffed
polling places often polling places often have  long 
lines that can dissuade some
residents from voting, 

College Scholarship Money

Clerk’s Corner
Election Judges 
Serve and Earn 
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As we approach the end of the 
2018–2019 snow season, the 
Elk Grove Township
Highway Department. is well 
prepared for anything that 
other Nature might bring.  We 
have a commitment to
maintain Township roads and maintain Township roads and 
keep them free from ice and  snow. Please remember to 
check and be sure that drainage areas and culverts  are 
free of any debris that might reduce the drainage of
melting snow near other property owners areas. This 
will help the flow of melting snow, and will help reduce 
flooding. Lastly, please do not discharge any snow from 
private areas onto any streets. This practice is not only
inconsiderate to our neighbors and the general public, inconsiderate to our neighbors and the general public, 
but is also illegal. In the past, Cook County Sheriff’s 
Police have been aggressively monitoring and cracking 
down on such violators.

Niewiardowski
Highway Commissioner

News from your
Highway
Commissioner

On September 21, 2018 the Elk Grove High School and 
the Rolling Meadows High School football teams 
squared off on the field, but throughout the week, their 
students were busy collecting boxes of cereal and
educating their peers about hunger in the All the boxes of 
cereal were to benefit the Elk Grove Township Food

Pantry.  This is the third 
year that our
remarkable high school remarkable high school 
community has put 
forth enormous efforts 
to raise awareness of 
hunger issues and to do 
something about it!  
The schools competed The schools competed 
for the coveted 
“CEREAL BOWL” 
trophy, but the real
winners are
community.

local residents in need that receive the boxes of cereal 
when they use the Elk Grove Township Food Pantry.   
A combined total of 1,460 boxes of cereal were
collected by the schools.  Thanks to all the students, 
teachers, staff, and families that participated. 
Your donations make a difference! 

Students from Elk Grove High 
School (the winning school), along 
with Township Supervisor Mike 
Sweeney pose with the Cereal
Bowl trophy.

Meijer held a DOUBLE MATCH day for their Simply 
Give program last month and a few local organizations 
stepped forward with large donations.  Elk Grove 
Township received over $22,000 worth of gift cards 
that can be used by the food pantry to purchase high 
quality protein sources.  We are so grateful to Porte 
Browne, the Lions Club of Arlington Heights, and an 
anonymous donor for their support! The Rolling
Meadows Meijer store graciously continues to support 
the Elk Grove Township Food Pantry through the 
Simply Give Program.

Meijer Store Director Brian Lach (2nd from right) and 
Supervisor Mike Sweeney (back row center) with the 
Lions Club of Arlington Heights (Right photo) and 
Porte Browne (Left photo) after they presented checks 
to Lisa Menich, Director of General Assistance and 
Community Outreach for the Simply Give Double 
Match Day.

Simply Give Program makes an
Enormous Impact

Cereal Bowl III
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March may be the month for basketball fans, but here at the Township, March means our 
Pantry donations start to decline.  Did you know that at least 58% of school-aged kids in our 
area benefit from food resources either through school, SNAP (food stamps) or local
pantries?  That’s why we are asking you, our community, for help!

Macaroni and Cheese is an inexpensive, easy, nutritious meal for a growing child and our Macaroni and Cheese is an inexpensive, easy, nutritious meal for a growing child and our 
food pantry goes through a LOT of it.  Please consider donating a few boxes to the Elk 
Grove Township food pantry.  Mac and Cheese will be GLADLY accepted, along with any 
other non-perishable food items at any time (no need to wait for March!) 

Donations are accepted Monday-Friday 9:00am to 4:00pm.

MAC MADNESS!

It’s hard to ask.  We know and we are here to help. Food 
is not a luxury item.  We welcome Elk Grove Township 
residents in need to register to use our food pantry.  It’s 
simple to register: Bring in a Driver’s License or other 
government issued ID, along with a current
utility/medical bill that 
shows your current
address (dated within 
the last 30 days.)
Residents in need may Residents in need may 
visit our food pantry 
once per calendar 
month. See hours listed 
above. We’re happy to 
provide a list of other
resources, as well. Call the General Assistance office for 
more details: 847-437-0300 Additionally, township
residents may visit our free bread cart once a week in
between pantry visits.    Bread is available every day, as 
FREE.

We know it’s hard to ask
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SENIOR TRANSPORTATION

Most parents work hard, sacrifice plenty, and do whatever they can to prepare their kids to be responsible and
independent adults.  We want our children to be happy.

We also have dreams of “the golden years,” when we would have long left 
our parenting responsibilities, and where we can enjoy our retirement, with 
more control over our lives. But, what happens when that dream is dashed, 
as one of our adult children has succumbed to substance abuse, mental
illness, or death, and out of our own love and responsibility we become
custodians of their children?
This scenario happens more often than most think.  Perhaps hundreds of This scenario happens more often than most think.  Perhaps hundreds of 
grandparents in Elk Grove Township are raising their grandchildren, and 
that number is increasing.
We owe these fine people our understanding and support.  Nationally, 25% 
live below the poverty line, and many have their own health issues.  But, 
their days include making sure their grand children get up for school, do 

their homework and chores, getting them to activities, and knowing they are loved.  It can be exhausting!

If you are a grandparent with custody of your grandchildren, and would like additional support, through counseling 
or a support group, feel free to call the Youth Services Department at 847-981-0373.  We salute you.

Give us a call at 
847-437-0300 to 
get more
information 
about our
transportation
services and to
register!register!

Do you worry about driving during the winter months?  
When the roads are icy or slick from sleet and snow, the 
Elk Grove Township Transportation department can 
offer a solution to get you to doctor appointments or the 
grocery store.   You can use our services exclusively, or 
just when you need to.  We offer curb-to-curb service to 
senior citizens (over 55) and disabled residents
(over 18). Township buses can take you to your favorite (over 18). Township buses can take you to your favorite 
local places to do your shopping and to the beauty/barber 
shop, pharmacy, fitness center, as well as to your doctor, 
dentist, optometrist or dialysis appointments.  All rides 
within the township borders are FREE (free-will
offering) and you can take one round trip ride each day offering) and you can take one round trip ride each day 
Monday-Friday, as buses are available. In addition to 
curb-to-curb services, we also offer occasional bus trips 
(See schedule →, bus trips are in purple) and the TRIP 
program that will take residents to medical appointments 
outside our township boundaries. Discount taxi vouchers 
are also available.

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

GRANDPARENT: “THIS WAS SUPPOSED TO BE OUR TIME.”
WHEN GRANDPARENTS TAKE IN THEIR GRANDCHILDREN

January- Cook County mails Senior Exemption forms 
and issues property tax bills   
February 18-President’s Day- Township Office Closed
February 26 – Senior Bus Trip-Boston Market (Mt-
P)-(TUES)
March 1- Property tax payments due
March 12 – Senior Bus Trip-Panera Bread March 12 – Senior Bus Trip-Panera Bread 
(EGV)-(TUES)
March 28- Senior Celebration (see article on page 3)
April 9 – Senior Bus Trip-Woodfield-(TUE)
April 9- Township Annual Meeting (open to public)
April 28 – Senior Bus Trip-Maine Township Senior
Celebration-(THUR)
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